TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

                                   SEPTEMBER 21, 2016                                                
________________________________________________________________
Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Walter Daniels, Peter Alduino, Kevin Byrne, 

Robert Waterhouse, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Pat Francois, Richard Shaw, Robert Puff
Guests:

________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

Communications Received:

None
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

Orchard View Realty Subdivision, Sherry Drive Zappico Realty.
The Conservation Board reviewed detailed site plans submitted by Brian Zappi for Orchard View Realty Subdivision. Mr. Zappi was unable to attend the meeting to explain the plan details or answer questions. In reviewing the application the Conservation Board advised the following: 

· The conservation easement proposed behind lots 1-5 should be shown on the plan and monumented.
· On lot 4 the deck abuts the swale and should be positioned so that it does not push up against the swale.

· Although the swale has been designed to meet New York State SWPPP standard we await DEP approval.

· The conservation easement area behind lot 9 should be extended to cover the wetland buffer.

· More information is requested on the functioning and placement of the dry wells on lots 6, 3 and 1.

· The applicant's plan that a Homeowners Association would be responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of stormwater basins, conservation areas and roadway is of concern to the board and other avenues for maintenance of these structures should be pursued. 

· A planting plan for the vegetative swale is not evident and should be included in the plan.

· In the Conservation Board's last memo we made the following comment. Has this concern been addressed?  

1. The culvert and piping of the stream under the road results in a high velocity discharge into the stream after large storm events. We suggest the adequate measures to be taken to minimize sediment loading into the stream and reduce the velocity of the water to protect the stream and surrounding wetlands. 

New Business:

None

Discussion:

None
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. by a motion proposed by Phyllis Bock and seconded by Peter Alduino.
